
V
er

m
o
n
t 

K
n
ig

h
ts

 i
n

 A
ct

io
n

C
h

a
ri

ty
, 
U

n
it

y
, 
F

ra
te

rn
it

y
, 

P
a
tr

io
ti

sm
V

er
m

o
n

t 
S

ta
te

 C
o
u

n
ci

l
M

a
rc

h
,

2
0
2
0
  
E

d
it

io
n

Vermont State Council Officers

State Chaplain Fr. Timothy Naples

State Deputy Thomas Herbst Jr.

State Secretary Steve Shover

State Treasurer Jim Michael 
State Advocate       Nick Conti 

State Warden David Shepard

Immediate Past State Deputy Michael Patnode

Program Director Bill LaCroix

Membership Director Ed Nuttall

Faith Director Thomas Headley

Council Retention Director James Benson
Family Director John Santorello

Youth Director Elijah LaChance
Forms Chairman                                 Dennis Smith

Brother Knights,

The Lenten Season is upon us. Ash 

Wednesday was Wednesday February 26th. Can you believe it? 

Lent to me is a time to reflect. Reflect on the suffering and 

death of Our Lord. He suffered and died for us. How do we 

repay Him for his ultimate sacrifice? We never can repay him. 

All we can do is continue our good works of Charity and 

continue with the love we have for Him. We also need to 

continue to pray for His Church, Our Church and for His 

priests. 

As of today, we have invited 44 men to join our Order. This is not good. We only have 4 

months left this Fraternal Year. What can we, as the State Officers and District Deputies, do to 

help you and your Councils succeed in inviting men to join? Just let us know and we will be 

more than happy to help you. With the new Exemplification of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity 

it’s even easier for members to advance through the Degrees. It can all be done in 30 minutes 

now with family and friends attending as well.

Speaking of the new Exemplification, it has been used a few times since its release in 

the middle of January. With the new Exemplification we have invited 7 men to join us as new 

3rd Degree members and close to 20 1st and 2nd Degree members have now reached full 

Knighthood in Our Order. I encourage and all Councils in the State to hold this new 

Exemplification every month. Even if you have no Candidates it’s a great opportunity to 

practice. Like I said previously the whole Exemplification takes 30 minutes and can be read. 

The Exemplification script can be printed off from Officers Online. Worthy District Deputies, 

I ask you to contact your Council Grand Knights and get the dates they are going to be holding 

the Exemplification for the rest of this Fraternal Year and let State Membership Director Ed 

Nuttall and myself know. 



Now onto some housekeeping issues. As a reminder, submissions for State Council Awards to be presented at the 

Annual Awards Banquet at the State Convention are due by March 30th. Please send all submissions to State Program 

Director Bill LaCroix. Please don’t forget that in order for your Council to be considered for an Award you must be 

compliant with Safe Environment Training. We are keeping an eye on this and if we get submissions from Council’s 

who are not compliant we will let you know so you have a chance to get your training completed in time. Remember, 

we all do great works in Faith, Family, Community, and Life and therefore all Council’s should be submitting their 

programs for consideration. 

Let’s not forget to submit nominations for Family of the Year, Knights of the Year, and longest continuous 

serving Knight. All Council’s should be submitting these. Just remember that longest continuous serving Knight can 

only receive this award once. Judging will be taking place on April 2nd.

Anchor Award nominations are now done. We have submissions and the State Officers will be reviewing 

them and then making our decision. The recipient will be announced at the State Convention.

As for the Convention, we are coming along. Things are lining up and we are getting closer and closer. The 

agenda for the business meeting is coming together. This will be sent out to all Councils, Past State Deputies, District 

Deputies, and Program Directors and Chairmen mid-April. Hopefully, I won’t drift to far from the set schedule. 

Depending on all those who will be giving reports, there is a possibility that we will have time limits set. I ask that all 

reports that are going to be presented be sent to State Secretary Steve Shover and myself. This was we can get the 

presentations ready to be projected for all to see. 

Lastly. Council Delegate and Alternate Forms are being emailed to Council Grand Knights. Please ensure that you 

use your Delegates and Alternates physical address so we can calculate mileage. Please return the completed form to 

State Secretary Steve Shover. Past State Deputy, District Deputy, and Program Director and Chairman Credentials 

are being emailed as well. For those Forms please print them off sign the one marked copy and return to State 

Secretary Steve Shover. Retain the one marked original as you will need to sign that one when you register with the 

Credential Committee at the Convention. 

Vivat Jesus!

Thomas Herbst, Jr.

Vermont State Deputy

District # January Intake Total Intake since July 1, 2019

District #1 4 1

District #2 0 0

District #3 0 1

District #4 0 2

District #5 0 1

District #6 1 22

District #7 0 0

District #8 0 3

District #9 0 2

Online and Transfers 
In 0 7

Totals 5 39

Total for FY 2019-2020 44





As Knights we are called to fully embrace our vocation as Catholic lay people by strengthening our faith so 

that we may be better Christians, men, fathers, and husbands. Participation in the diocesan Men’s 

Conference is an ideal way to do that! Please consider attending and letting others know about this 

great opportunity for spiritual growth and fellowship.



STATE SECRETARY’S CORNER

Greetings to everyone as we begin our yearly journey for Lent. A 40 day reminder of what Our 

Lord went through before his Passion, Death and Resurrection ! Let us take at least a few 

minutes each day of this Lent to do a bit of reflection, maybe read a Bible verse or go out of our 

way of the normal routine and visit a sick person or call someone you have not heard from in a 

long time. It may mean more to you than you know.

UPDATE

There are some Councils who have not paid their 2nd half per capita or the liability insurance. 

Please be sure and send your checks in so you will be able to send a delegate to this year’s 

convention. If a Council has an outstanding bill for 2nd half per capita, that Council will not have 

a vote at the convention.  Thanks in advance for taking care of this.

CONVENTION

Hopefully your Council has voted on your delegates and alternates for this year’s convention. 

The credentials are in the process of being mailed out to everyone. Please be sure and mail me 

the one marked “copy” so I can get you registered for the convention. You can email me 

(engravingandgift@aol.com) or if you prefer, you can send them in the mail:  106 Marions Way, 

Williston, VT 05495.

ANCHOR AWARD NOMINATIONS

Thank you to the Councils that submitted nominations for this year’s Anchor Award. We have 

received four for this year – the most that we have had in quite a few years, so again, thank you 

for sending those in.

ULTRASOUND INITIATIVE

Our State Chaplain, Fr. Tim Naples will be speaking to this and should have an article in this 

months newsletter.

That’s all for now.

Steve Shover

State Secretary

mailto:engravingandgift@aol.com


Worthy Sir Knights, 

How fast times flies, SPRING is just around the corner.  March and April 

will be busy months for us as we prepare for our Biennial meeting on 

March 28th.  Worthy Navigators, I need to hear from you on who will be 

attending so I may plan accordingly.  The price is $10.00 per person to help 

defray the cost of the lunch.  Because this is an official 4th Degree function, 

it is requested the Assemblies support the cost for their Navigator and 

Delegate.  The uniform for the day is the official uniform or tuxedo 

with social baldric. Reminder, we will be submitting 3 applications for 

District Master for the next 2 years.  The VSM announcement letter and 

Candidate Application format are attached. 

March 8th is the start of Daylight Saving Time. The Standard Time Act of 1918 also established standard time zones, 

was the first legislation to implement DST. But the idea was so unpopular that Congress repealed it after World War I.  

Did it really give our farmers more daylight working hours?  No,  Germany became the first country to introduce DST 

to minimize the use of artificial lighting in order to save fuel for the war effort during World War I. 

Many of you will be celebrating St. Patrick’s Day functions.  Did you know St. Patrick is called the "Apostle of 

Ireland."  He established the Catholic Church throughout Ireland on lasting foundations. He traveled all over the country 

preaching, teaching, building churches, opening schools and monasteries, converting chiefs and bards, and everywhere 

supporting his preaching with miracles.  Many will be observed wearing a shamrock, “Do you know why?” St. Patrick 

used the shamrock, which has three leaves on each stem, to show that God was three in one: God the Father, God the 

Son and God the Holy Spirit.  “Can this the Trinity be explained any easier?”

March 19th is the Solemnity Feast Day of St. Joseph, Husband of Mary.  There is a special dessert for the Solemnity of 

St. Joseph called St. Joseph's Sfinge.  It is a huge cream puff, filled with a creamy cheese mixture and lavishly decorated 

with candied fruits.  “So much for my Lenten Abstinence resolutions”.  The Solemnity of St. Joseph is celebrated in a 

variety of ways all over the world. The most well-known tradition is the St. Joseph Table or St. Joseph Altar, started in 

Sicily.  In America we do little or nothing to honor the foster father of Jesus, but in Italy and especially in Sicily this is 

one of the great holidays.  St. Joseph has been chosen the patron and protector of the family; and our families certainly 

need a powerful lobbyist in heaven.  The rich prepare a great buffet dinner.  There are traditional dishes served, all of 

them especially good.  And who are the guests?  Who are the lucky ones to enjoy all this food?  They are the ones whom 

St. Joseph would invite: the poor, the unfortunate, the halt and the blind.  “What a great way to meet our Faith in 

Action obligations under the Community Section and Helping Hands Project”

A 4th Degree Exemplification is currently being planned for July 25th in Newport, sponsored by James Cardinal Gibbons 

Assembly 1157.  This will be my last Exemplification as your Master as my tour of office will expire on August 31st.

The 122nd State Convention will take place April 24-26 at the “Jay Peak Resort” in Jay VT.  I am requesting assistance 

for the Color Guard and Honor Guard for the Memorial Mass on the 24th, opening ceremony on the 25th and the Color 

Guard for the closing ceremony on the 26th.  Send me your Assembly Ad for the Convention Booklet as I am in charge 

of putting the booklet together.

Check out the latest information from the Uniform Supply Room in this newsletter.

Retha and I wish you a Blessed Lenten Season.  May your Fasting and Abstinence be more than meeting your new year 

resolution on losing weight.

Vivat Jesus!

George Piette

georgepiette@gmail.com

802-323-2470

mailto:georgepiette@gmail.com


Intellectually Challenged Campaign
As of today (02/26/2020) I have only heard from 5 Council in regards to how many boxes of Tootsie roll they will need 

for this years campaign. In order to get the order in and to receive before the convention, I need a response no later than 

March 7, 2020

Maurice Noel PSD/FDM

Intellectually Challenged Campaign                      

Chairman

Brother Knights,

Last month, we announced some changes coming to the Campaign for People with Intellectual Disabilities (CPID) 

program.

To help expand the program, the Supreme Council is introducing changes to CPID branding: a newly designed money-

collecting canister, new Tootsie Roll candy-wrapper design and a new vest!

This new vest, blue with white lettering, will be available for purchase on Supplies Online, the supply portal for Council 

Officers (available via Officers Online) beginning in March.

The vests will be listed underneath the “Special Olympics” page (Faith in Action – Life Programs). A complete breakdown 

of costs is listed below. Councils are encouraged to buy vests in bulk, which will result in significant cost savings. Councils 

may continue to use their current stock of yellow / red aprons but, will not be able to purchase more in the future.

The new vest features two large pockets on the front as well as a new slogan for the campaign – “Helping People with 

Special Needs”. This new slogan strives to promote all the tremendous work done with the CPID, while also being an 

option for other related programs such as “Special Olympics”, “Mass for People with Special Needs” or any program / 

initiative intended for Helping People with Special Needs! Please note, this new slogan does not replace the official name of 

the initiative- “Campaign for People with Intellectual Disabilities”. A Spanish-language version will also be available!

Updates to the Tootsie Roll wrappers and canisters will be available in the coming months. For questions regarding any 

CPID changes, please contact: Maciej J. Gadomski, Manager of Multicultural Programs at Maciej.gadomski@kofc.org. 

There is no change to the Tootsie Roll candy ordering process, please continue to submit orders as you have done in the 

past.

Thank you for all the hard work and time that you, your councils and Brother Knights have and continue to dedicate to 

helping those with special needs!

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015F-tBabTor_DKozVKxwlVg2H2Z54l40VaXbxquppVlgHuCiRp2Z1nqlLokCEtZS4S5Qge8NHgzOj9qHwYedq7fVF89RGlR1pw7AAgHqhvDSev3aVGm1lkXhqvzO7OssExXfSU-c2idgBQhoug4JVJQ==&c=fKizBnFrFXDJXy_fWgqaIV6gtR4cU1Jg0h6r8SUWFYb0lQmsZ0Je8A==&ch=Sa3ZWpHvuOyuAjsNOo8QND8GDKoRJmwjj9ypwYc1ttAXUhC9x4jeBQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015F-tBabTor_DKozVKxwlVg2H2Z54l40VaXbxquppVlgHuCiRp2Z1njLhflptoMaf8Lzh_a6PTiYsWLVM_CI6mikauDLvp08Je6YijhbqV3aH8G9sH8GvoZqAtXl8juSveMgyMO5nfJ1RbnslsJSRSgLsyyGUAlH5FtKTs7nha3a0XDm0H1RtWCU5oAGFA9RZ&c=fKizBnFrFXDJXy_fWgqaIV6gtR4cU1Jg0h6r8SUWFYb0lQmsZ0Je8A==&ch=Sa3ZWpHvuOyuAjsNOo8QND8GDKoRJmwjj9ypwYc1ttAXUhC9x4jeBQ==
mailto:Maciej.gadomski@kofc.org


VOCATIONS

Through the Refund Support Vocations Program (RSVP) the Knights of Columbus has cultivated this spiritual 

soil for more than 30 years. While the order has a number of vocations programs, RSVP is the primary program 

through which councils, assemblies and circles provide financial and moral support to men and women 

preparing for the priesthood or religious life, and every council, assembly and circle is encouraged to 

participate.

RSVP allows councils and assemblies to “adopt” one or more seminarians or postulants and provide them with 

financial assistance and moral support.

The intent of RSVP is to demonstrate support for individual seminarians. RSVP support is not solely financial 

aid, and councils are asked not to base their support on the financial needs of the seminarian. All seminarians 

are worthy of support through RSVP by virtue of the fact that they are discerning a religious vocation, not 

because of their financial situation.

Please remember that with RSVP, Knights provide more than financial support; members write letters to 

the seminarians or postulants, sponsor dinners for them, invite them to join the council and, most 

importantly, pray for vocations.

Please support our seminarians through our RSVP program which is both moral and financial support. Under 

this program, councils and assemblies make an annual minimum donation of $500 or more to an individual 

seminarian or postulant to help with expenses. The sum must go to a single qualified person; it may not be 

divided or apportioned to more than one recipient. Councils and assemblies can sponsor more than one 

seminarian or postulant if their resources permit. For every $500 donated, the council or assembly is eligible for 

a refund of $100.

Our (RSVP) Scholarship money is used by seminarians and those in religious formation for books, car 

insurance and maintenance, travel during vacations, clerical clothing, emergency expenditures and other living 

expenses.

I ask that all our councils work with me as your State Vocations Chairman to ensure the proper and complete 

implementation of the RSVP program to ensure that every seminarian sponsored by the diocese is included in 

the RSVP program. 

Please contact me for information on a seminarian or seminarians to support or men and women who are 

novices or postulants in religious orders or religious communities.

You can E-mail me at gfbean44@yahoo.com Or call at 862-8581. Also, if you have given financial support to a 

seminarian for the year (July 1, 19 - June 30, 20) and have not sent me a copy, please send me a copy of form 

2863 (RSVP form).

”Vocations are Everybody's Business” Pray for Vocations.

Vivat Jesus

Jerry Bean, PSD, FDM





ASSEMBLY MEMBERSHIP NAVIGATOR DELEGATE

Msgr John M Brown 1147 - Rutland 95 YES 1

DeGoesbriand 1148 - Burlington 50 YES 0

St. Albans 1149 - St. Albans 86 YES 1

Bennington 1150 - Bennington 40 YES 0

Charles W. Jasman 1151 - Barre 101 YES 1

Sheridan 1152 - St. Johnsbury 48 YES 0

St. Charles 1153 - Bellows Falls 16 YES 0

Leo 1154 - Brattleboro 42 YES 0

Brownson 1155 - Hardwick 29 YES 0

St. Stephen 1156 - Winooski

James Cardinal Gibbons 1157 - Newport 94 YES 1

Island Pond 1158 - Island Pond

Sullivan 1159 - Springfield 14 YES 0

Alburgh 1160 - Alburgh 2

Fr. Fontaine 1161 - Windsor 9 0

Michaud 1229 - White River Junction 30 YES 0

Fr. Daley 1743 - Middlebury 58 YES 1

Bishop Rice 1793 - Essex Junction 64 YES 1

Louis J. Trono 2106 - South Burlington 73 YES 1

All Saints 2179 - Richford 31 YES 0

St. Edmund of Canterbury 2207 - Swanton 38 YES 0

Fr. Boivin 2312 - Morrisville 36 YES 0

Bishop John A. Marshall 2479 - Manchester 12 YES 0

Fair Haven 2539 - Fair Haven 34 YES 0

Fr. Galligan 2550 - Waterbury 15 YES 0

Bishop Robert F. Joyce 2609 - Milton 59 YES 1

TOTAL 1076







I have attached a letter from the grandson of one of our brothers, Terry Thayne. Terry had reached out to him 

about writing a letter regarding his receipt of scholarship assistance from the Knights back in 2011.

I thought this might be nice for the state newsletter.

Vivat Jesus!

Dick Dunseith

GK 7324

February 10, 2020

Knights of Columbus - Council 7324,

I am writing to thank you for your generous Achievement Award scholarship in 2011.  At the time, I was a 

Freshman attending the University of Massachusetts Amherst, studying business in the Isenberg School of 

Management.  I am extremely grateful to the Knights of Columbus for everything that you have done and 

continue to do for the local community in Vermont.  I was able to use the award to purchase school books for 

two semesters while attending college!

At the time, I was approaching my second year as an enlisted member in the United States Air Force, Air 

National Guard.  I expressed to your committee my future goals of earning my business degree and continuing 

my career in the Air Force as a Pilot.  Over the course of the next 4 years, your generosity inspired me to help 

others and give back to the community.  I remained active on campus and in the community, as President of 

the UMass Ski Racing Team and as the Continuing Education Chairman in my fraternity.

With your help, I was able to continue my collegiate and military career, earning my diploma in 2015.  

Almost a decade later, I have achieved my lifelong goal of flying the F-15C Eagle; I am truly blessed.  The 

experiences I have had in the last 9 years would not have been possible without my family, friends, mentors, 

and local community members like the Knights of Columbus.  I hope one day I will be able to help students 

achieve their goals just as you have helped me.

Sincerely,

Cole Skinner

1st Lt USAF, Barnes ANGB





Vermont District Assemblies Biennial Meeting  

March 28, 2020

Faithful Navigators, 

Your Assembly should be preparing for the upcoming Vermont District Assemblies Biennial Meeting on 

March 28, 2020 hosted by FN Joseph Kelly and Charles W. Jasman Assembly 1151, Barre. Per 

the Laws and Rules Governing the Fourth Degree Article V Section 14(b), the District Assemblies shall be 

composed of the Faithful Navigator and one delegate for each 100 members or major fraction of (50+) thereof 

of each Assembly which delegates shall be elected by ballot at the February meeting and after prior notice of 

the holding of such elections has been given to the members by notice or publication. Assemblies shall have 

the right to elect alternates for the Faithful Navigator and for any delegates to which they may be 

entitled. Article V Section 14(c), the District Assemblies shall meet biennially at the call of the Master during 

the months of March or April in the even numbered years. Article V Section 15, Assemblies shall pay the 

expenses of their representatives and delegates to the District Assembly meeting.

My tour as your two-term District Master will end on August 31, 2020 therefore, by order of the Laws and 

Rules Governing the Fourth Degree Article VI Section 17 (a) and (b), during the Biennial Meeting, District 

Assemblies shall select, by ballot, 3 recommendations for District Master which shall be forwarded (hard 

copy - NO EMAIL SUBMISSIONS) to our Supreme Master for consideration. The Supreme Master shall 

elect the District Master who shall be appointed for a two-year term, not to exceed two terms and expiring on 

August 31st in even-numbered years. Below is the required Master Nomination format for submission. I ask 

each of you to pass the word and be prepared to present your submission during the Biennial Meeting…

Master Nomination

2020 - 2022

Membership Number:

Name and name of spouse:

Address:

Phone (W) (H) (C):

e-mail:

Assembly and Council:

Date of Birth:

Education:

PSD? If yes from – to:

PFN? If yes from – to:

Color Corps If yes from – to w/participation as Commander/Sir Knight:

Military service – Branch/Rank/Years of Service:

Fourth Degree Accomplishments:

Biography (mandatory):

Each candidate being recommended for District Master shall include a synopsis, not to exceed two 

double spaced typed pages and answering, at a minimum, the following questions:

“Why I am the best candidate for the position” and

“What is my plan to promote and grow the Fourth Degree”.







Uniform Update

As of December 1, 2019, the 4th degree uniform is only being sold by our authorized domestic provider, The 

Supply Room, (TSR). You must deal directly with TSR to place an order for uniforms and the color beret 

patch. Please inform your members of this change in policy as it is the member’s responsibility to properly 

place an order. The Supreme Masters Office will no longer accept order requests. Again, the address 

is. https://www.kofcuniform.com/.

Ceremonials

You should know by now, the Order has done away with the 1st, 2nd, and 3rd Degree ceremonial and has 

moved ahead with a single degree format. This is a game-changer for us. The Knighting Ceremony now 

occurs only once and is rightfully the exclusive function of the 4th Degree. Suddenly, the title of Sir Knight 

has a more powerful meaning. While the rules of the new ceremony haven’t been finalized. It appears to me 

all 4th Degree knights should plan to attend these ceremonials in Official Regalia Dress-Members, NOT in 

Official Regalia Dress-Color Corps. I believe this would be a great opportunity to introduce the idea of Sir 

Knighthood to the new member while in the new uniform, give him an informational flyer and a Form 4, with a 

promise to follow-up later. Don’t forget, wives are encouraged to be in attendance so the initial greeting should 

be more fruitful. Our member councils have a lot of 1st and 2nd Degree members waiting for 

advancement. This could be an opportunity for the assembly to assist your councils in getting these men to the 

new ceremonial. For many, it may be the time to refresh their zeal for our order. Lent begins on Feb 26th, I 

can’t think of a better time of year to approaching these men. How can we help?

Be sure to log onto the Supreme web site to view the Supreme Knight’s message about the new

ceremonial. Encourage ALL Sir Knights to attend the new Ceremonial of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity. We 

would do well to understand this ceremonial, and its significance to our candidates.

Supreme Master’s Office

Supreme Master Dennis Stoddard has advised me of the following and I offer these to you for your own 

information: As we approach biennial meeting season let us keep in mind the importance of having men 

nominated for district master who support the programs and uniform of the fourth degree…. How one places at 

the biennial meeting does not guarantee an appointment to master, nor does the recommendation of the DM, 

VSM or SD. The Supreme Knight and I will determine the best person for the position, even if it means going 

outside of the nominees submitted.

In the recent weeks the Supreme Master has been getting a lot of inquiries regarding Military Chaplains 

Scholarship Fund, where to send the checks and whom to make the checks out to. This information was e-

mailed few months back. I am including this information again. If there are any additional questions do not 

hesitate to ask. Check should be made out to: 

Military Chaplains and Send to:

Attn: Maryann Ludington, Charities

One Columbus Plaza

New Haven, Ct. 06510

Justyna (Supreme Master's Secretary) says… I want to address the mailing of communications to the Supreme 

Masters office. Unless items are actually addressed to either Supreme Master Dennis Stoddard or Justyna 

Padilla, all mail received at headquarters Is forwarded to our mail clearing house in New York, where it is 

opened, separated and then distributed to the required section. This of course delays our receiving your most 

important documents. Forms such as 1315,186 etc. can be e-mailed to addresses provided on bottom of the 

forms. If there are any questions please don’t hesitate to ask.

Finally, please reserved April 24th-26th for the Vermont 122nd State Convention at Jay Peak. I am requesting 

as many Honor and Color Corps Guards as possible for their Memorial Mass on the 24th, opening ceremony 

and Banquet on the 25th and the Color Corps to close the convention on the 26th.

George

DM-VT

https://www.kofcuniform.com/
















Dear Brother Knights,

There have been many changes and additions to the Knights portfolio of products in the last year.  

This has occurred because of the input from members, relayed along by your dedicated field force 

of agents, to Supreme.  Many more exciting and effective enhancements are forthcoming.  

These developments within the Order are coming at a time when many changes are also 

happening in the realm of finances and taxes.  As was the case before, the Knights are well 

positioned to serve the members in their needs.  It’s just a matter of reviewing with each 

individual member their specific program for retirement planning and protection.

Our mutual insurance company has experienced record growth for many consecutive years, with 

one of the biggest jumps in 2008-2009 when markets turned.  It is important to reassess your risk 

at times when things are in your favor.  Please consider scheduling an appointment for a 

confidential consultation.  I look forward to working with every one of you for many years to 

come.  Take care and God bless,

























St John Paul II Council #10417

St John Paul II Council #10417 held its annual scholarship 

breakfast on Sunday, January 26. Many parishioners were 

served a delicious meal of sausage, bacon, scrambled 

eggs, pancakes and hash browns with the assistance of 

some of the youth of St Ann's parish. Enough donations 

were made to provide two scholarships to graduating 

students in the spring of 2020. Our next event is our annual 

Cabin Fever dinner to he held on Saturday, March 21 at 
5:30 pm in St Ann's church hall. 



REGISTER FOR THE 2020 LIFE SYMPOSIUM - sponsored 

by Vermont Right to Life Committee

A Life Symposium: Understanding the issues impacting human life at the crossroads of law, 

medicine, and your community.

Saturday, September 19, 2020

8AM-3PM

Doubletree by Hilton

870 Williston Rd, Burlington, VT

802-865-6600

$50.00 per person. Scholarships available for students.

Register now! You can also register by mail

This full and informative day will include expert guest speakers 

discussing and focusing on the issues relating to amending the 

Vermont Constitution to include abortion (referred to as Proposal 5 or 

Article 22).

If Proposal 5 passes in the next biennium, the proabortion measure will 

appear on the general election ballot in November of 2022. A Life 

Symposium is your opportunity to become fully informed and prepared 

to make a difference in your local community.

Register now! You can also register by mail

https://www.vrlc.net/register-for-the-2020-life-symposium/
https://www.vrlc.net/wp-content/uploads/2020/01/2020_VRLC_Life_Symposium.pdf
https://www.vrlc.net/wp-content/uploads/2020/01/2020_VRLC_Life_Symposium.pdf


District #7 Free Throw
Our Worthy Grand Knight, David Lathrop, asked me to send a picture of our District Free Throw Contest 

winners, for St. Ambrose Parish, Bishop Robert F. Joyce Council #10535. We had 25 participants at our council 

contest, and were able to select winners for 10 of 12 age divisions!!

At Sunday's District Contest, we had council winners from Vergennes and Bristol competing. We're proud to 

send 10 of Addison County's finest to the State Championship in Winooski March 15! Please join us in wishing 

them the very best!

Standing left to right:

Zoey Johnston---10-yr-old division, Ashtin Stearns---12-yr-old division,  Adrienne Smits-11-yr-old 

division

Dustin Abbott---9-yr-old division, Bowen Lutz---10-yr-old division, Oliver Cogswell---11-yr-old 

division

Hayden Lutz---12-yr-old division, Safi Camara---13-yr-old division, Mike Sayre---13-yr-old division

Joanna Toy---14-yr-old division (not pictured)



300 Club drawing Winners
WEEK #1 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 300 Kevin Aremburg 421

$75.00 186 Jay Benson 7525

$50.00 121 Michael Morse 297

WEEK #2 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 144 Maurice Brasseur 2285

$75.00 73 Michaud Council #2025 2025

$50.00 46 Andrew Aguilar 232

WEEK #3 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 239 Charles Trybus 2284

$75.00 284 Fr, Yvon Royer 3664

$50.00 244 Bernard Gladu 421

WEEK #4 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 83 Leo Assembly #1154 917

$75.00 111 Donald Couture 2610

$50.00 150 Michael Rouleau 399

WEEK #5 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 183 Nancy Reed 2946

$75.00 210 Ted Yandow 297

$50.00 262 Fr. Steve Hornat 2284

WEEK #6 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 287 Eric Heiman 2284

$75.00 34 Deborah DeLabruere 2025

$50.00 156 Jeffrey Randall 5041

WEEK #7 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 87 Dennis Clancy 2628

$75.00 195 Robert Thompson 10830

$50.00 33 William Harty 2025

WEEK #8 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 171 Thomas Gravelin 7525

$75.00 54 Peter Czekaj 2285

$50.00 205 St. Edmund of Canterbury #7669 7669

WEEK #9 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 259 Orleans Council #7763 7763

$75.00 178 Daniel Cooney 2284

$50.00 261 Dave McAvinney 7943

WEEK #10 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 36 Msgr. Richard Lavalley 2284

$75.00 65 Bill LaCroix 279

$50.00 3 Fr. Joy Council 7389



Brother Knights

I thank you for all of your articles and making this 

newsletter a success.

I ask that all of the District Deputies and Grand Knights to 

PLEASE forward this newsletter to all of your councils and 

members.

Send all articles to noelmaurice2@gmail.com

NEXT ISSUE WILL BE  a little late as I will be heading home 
from Florida.

Jim Nagle is our guy. Below is his position on Life. Lets find a way to help him

Good Morning Mr. Shepard and thank you for your question. One of the main reasons I am running for Senate is to be a 

conservative voice standing up against H-57 and Prop 5 Constitutional Amendment. I am a pro-life candidate and I do 

not support late term abortions. I would support a Constitutional Amendment to define a "person" to include a human 

being in a state of natural physical development. Defining a person to include developing persons, would allow Vermont 

to fully protect all her Citizens, including citizens in development, that currently have no voice or representation in 

government. H57 does not assign to or recognize rights of the father of an unborn child. Any bill that seeks to undermine 

the parental rights of the father, while placing the full burden and protection of the law on the mother, creates a protected

class of people, while discounting the natural civil human rights of the father and the unborn child. The 14th amendment 

of the US Constitution would truly afford equal protection under the law to all parties in a pregnancy if Vermont would 

define "persons" under its Constitution. There is tremendous support in the Progressive Democratic legislature for H57 

as it is co-sponsored by 89 of 150 Representatives in the House. That roughly translates to 364,900 Vermonters. What is 

not clear to me is that if H57 or Prop 5 is supported by Vermont's citizens outside the greater Burlington area. I truly 

believe that as a Senator, while my views on subjects are important, ultimately I would be representing the will of the 

people in Caledonia District. If those voters overwhelmingly supported H57 and Prop 5, I will most likely not be 

supported in November. The abortion issue is very sensitive to me, as I was born before Roe V Wade took effect. My 

mother became pregnant at age 16 and my father was a service man, just 20 years old. Just kids themselves, they were 

not off to a great start in life. Having a new mouth to feed was daunting to them, especially given the fact there was to be 

little support from the family. Abortion was not generally supported by society at that time and the laws of the land 

reflected societal norms of the day. I was born into difficult circumstances and went on to live a productive life, raising a

family of my own, contributing to society with my time, talents and treasure. I would like to think that I have contributed 

to the betterment of our society despite the fact I was initially an unwanted addition to the planet at the time. Had Roe V 

Wade passed in 1959, I believe that there would be a good chance that I am never born. There have been more than 

63,000,000 abortions performed in America since Roe v Wade, impacting mostly young white and black women in their 

20s. (CDC Statistics). Those human lives lost represent a huge opportunity costs to our State and our Nation. Instead of 

looking to improve the conditions in which families can thrive, growing our State's population and economic base 

naturally, we look to migration and immigration to solve our worker shortage and declining population. With each 

aborted child, or Nation is robbed of the potential that a new human being offers mankind. Family rights, if there are 

such rights, have been marginalized by the loss of traditional values that favor a women's individual rights, discounting 

the rights of fathers and unborn children.
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